
Town Board Meeting  
 May 13, 2024  Immediately following the public hearing 
Bradley Town Hall  
1518 W Mohawk Drive 
Tomahawk WI 54487 
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order at 6:05pm. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, Jennifer Bishop and John 

Crass were present. 

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$150,753.73 Equipment and 
Construction Fund - $399,655.46; General Savings Account - $343,037.05; Checking Account - $293,394.05; Capital 
Outlay - $35,000.00; Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $90,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - 
$12,609.15.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Monthly Meeting on April 16, 2024, Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion passed 4-
0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #8958 through #9002 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
 
Plan Commission: The requests by Lonn Monte Lamer and Shirley Lamer to create three lots in a Rural Residential 2 
zoning district with tax parcel #004-3506-111-9998 and to rezone a portion of the same parcel from Rural Residential 2 to 
Planned Business. This request has been tabled at this time per the request of Lonn Monte Lamer. The next plan 
commission meeting will be held on May 20, 2024. 
 
Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve the preliminary plat from MSA for Halfmoon Lake Road. Motion passed 4-0 
 
The resolution for altering/widening Halfmoon Lake Road was introduced and the public hearing will be held on Monday, 
July 8, 2024, at 5:00pm 
 
Waste/Recycling: The site will remain open during the sealcoating/striping. This has not been scheduled yet as the 
weather must warm up. 
 
Cemetery: Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve ordinance 2024-1 amending section XIII designating the number of 
graves per lot permitted. Four cremations or one burial and three cremations will be allowed on one grave site with only 
one headstone. Motion passed 4-0. The town had received an inquiry about selling a portion of cemetery property off 
Greenwood Road. Supervisor Hilgendorf called the town’s association and was informed that to sell any town property it 
would have to be offered for sale to the public and if it is owned by the cemetery, it is unsellable. A letter will be mailed to 
the property owner that inquired stating the town will not be selling any of that property. 
 
Parks/Beach Report: Supervisor Bishop is looking into doing some improvements at Crystal Beach. She is working with 
Lincoln County Land Information as well as the DNR. 
 
Road Report: Blacktopping for 2024 is now complete and the crew is working on driveways. The old grader wing will be 
sold for scrap. 
  
Other business not requiring board action: The next monthly board meeting will be held on Monday, June 3, 2024, at 
5:30pm. 
 
As there was no other business the meeting was adjourned at 6:42PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


